December 6, 2018

St. Mark's Bishop Committee Minutes

Present: Jim Campbell, Kevin Varness, Mary Stubb, Lorraine Dierick, Corby Varness, Donna Hallock, Connie Robertson.

Corby led us in an opening prayer. Previous minutes were approved.

Finances: Expenses have dropped as is usual in the summer and fall.

We voted to withdraw \$1700 from St. Mark's DIF to cover bills (repaving of driveway and repair of furnace.)

St. Mark's Funds Summary – Total is \$69,366.00

Net operating year to date: \$-3634.77 Total Operating Expenses: \$26,616.00 Total Operating Revenues: \$22,981.23

Sagan fund: \$1350.00. Caton Chaplains Dinners fund: \$1482.34.

We discussed revenue and outreach. We'll give \$100 to St. James Family Center and \$100 to American Friends, Epis-Jerusalem and \$250 to Food Bowl.

Business items: Jim bought a new computer to use for Chaplains and St. Mark's finance issues for

\$256.00. St. Marks will reimburse him \$125.00.

We discussed Pancake Day. Mary discussed her work with the jail ministry.

Priest report: Lorraine went to the nursing home.

Next meeting will be Feb. 20, 2019.

Corby Varness
Clerk for St. Mark's